


 
 
 

Announcement of Songkhla Primary Educational Service Area Office, District 2 
Subject  No Gift Policy  

for the fiscal year in 2024 
......................................................... 

Songkhla Primary Educational Service Area Office 2 recognized the importance of 
enhancing organizational culture, values and proper guidelines for personnel to adhere to giving 
or receiving gifts or other benefits from their duties in order to prevent abuse of power for 
themselves or others. This is in accordance with the government's policy on anti-corruption. 

In order to demonstrate intention to fight all forms of corruption and to reinforce the 
moral integrity, ethics, and operation honesty, resulting in transparency in good governance, 
Songkhla Primary Educational Service Area Office, District 2 is the agency which does not accept 
all kinds of gifts and benefits at before, during  and after performing duties. Morever, this is to 
avoid actions that may affect discretion or make decisions in performing duties, which lead to 
discrimination or conflicts of interest. Executives and superiors of all levels will act as good role 
models, including directing and ensuring that the personnel under the jurisdiction are properly 
treated and strictly follow measures to prevent corruption and misconduct. 
 

The announcement was made to the general public and strictly abide. 
 

Announcement Date : December 14, 2023  
 
                                                                                
 

(Mrs.Kobkhwan Dangbumrung) 
Adminnistrator of Songkhla Primary Educational Service Area Office 2 






